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2016Club Officers 

And Board  

President: Kathy Cathcart 

kcathcart@TheAlignTeam.org 

President-Elect: 

Connie Sloan-Cathcart  
director@unitedwayoflaramie 

county.org 

Secretary: Pamela Moran 

pamcgehean@yahoo.com  

Treasurer: Jaime Davis 

collegeamerica.edu 

Board Members: 

Betty Abernethy 

Misti Fisher  

Melissa Martin 

Denise Parrish  

Annie Wood  

www.cheyennezonta.org 

APRIL 2016 
A fun-filled evening included dinner, shopping, 
socializing, silent auction items, vendor and 
cash raffle. The proceeds from Ladies Night 
Out will used to continue work to stop 
domestic violence and human trafficking. In 
addition one third of the proceeds will be sent 
to Zonta International to support our 
international projects.  Two thirds of the 
proceeds will be used for our multi-year project 
to identify gaps and potential resources in the 
Cheyenne community towards our endeavors 
to end violence against women.  

Ladies Night Out, March 4, 2016 

LINDA BOGART 
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Ladies Night Out  March 4,2016 
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Ms. Parrish has worked in utility regulation for more than 37 years. 

She is a manager and working rate analyst who enjoys teaching about 

regulatory matters. She has worked for four regulatory agencies and 

two consumer advocate entities. She is currently the Deputy Adminis-

trator at the Office of Consumer Advocate, Wyoming Public Service 

Commission. She is a past chair of the NARUC Staff Subcommittees 

on International Relations and Accounting & Finance. She is a mem-

ber of the NASUCA Tax and Accounting Committee, a member of the 

ICER Virtual Working Group on Consumers, a founding member of 

ICER’s Women in Energy and works with ERRA’s Tariff/ Pricing Com-

mittee. She is thankful that her husband is her biggest supporter.  

Denise Parrish 

We want to congratulate  Ms. Parrish for her well-

deserved recognition 
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You Are Cordially Invited 

 Zonta Club of Cheyenne is having a reception 

for potential members  

Monday, April 4, 2015 5:30 pm 

 At 

The Historic Plains Hotel 

Please join us for hors d’oeuvres and learn 

more about why Zonta is right for you!  

Please RSVP to fontaine.robin@gmail.com by 

 Wednesday, March 30, 2016 
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Zonta Club of Cheyenne 

General Meeting 

February 11, 2016 

The meeting was called to order by President Kathy Cathcart. 

Introduction of Guest:  Laleen Murry, guest of Carla Thurin. 

Betty Abernethy moved and Belinda Kolb seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report and 

the General Meeting Minutes for December.  Motion carried.   

Announcements – Kathy Cathcart recognized Brenda Mathre for the Amelia Earhart bul-

letin board display at the Wyoming Board of Cosmetology. 

New members, Christie Wilson and Cindy Wertz were welcomed 

Thank you notes were received from Safehouse, Empty Bowles and Lions Club for the bas-

ket donated for their fundraiser events. 

Kathy Cathcart expressed her family’s appreciation the support of fellow Zontains with 

the passing of Maxleene Goodwine, a fellow member of Zonta, and Pete Cathcart, husband 

of Connie Sloan-Cathcart. 

Z Club – Austin reported that on Thursday, February 25th the club will be serving dinner 

to the residents of the Comea Shelter. 

The Z-Club will participate in ZLNO on March 4th.  They will be selling yellow roses 

and “Z” cookies along with other items.  Money raised is slated for donation to Zon-

ta International. 

On Saturday, March 5th the Z-Club members will participate in the Rally for Wom-

en’s Rights. 

ZLNO – Christie Wilson and Melissa Martin will host a Premiere Designs Jewelry party 

on February 20th.  Sales from this party will benefit Zonta.  

Need ticket sales!  We have guaranteed 250 dinners.  To date only 100 tickets have 

been sold. 

Club members will appear during the morning broadcast of Channel 5 News on 

Wednesday, February 17th and again later in the month.  Press releases have been 

sent.   

It was noted that the ticket prices are a concern.  Prices were raised to cover the in-

crease charged by Little America and to benefit ZLNO projects. 

continued 
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Day / night of ZLNO – March 4th:  Members are needed to help set up 

 Sell vender and raffle tickets 

Assist at the “Grab Bag” table 

Record sales using “squares” 

Man the Zonta table 

Jamie will be doing the programs and will run the Power Point presentation. Ads for the 

program are to be sent to Jamie.  If a designed ad is not available it is recommended that 

a business card be used. 

Deadlines:  February 26th – last day for ticket sales.  

Young Women in Public Affairs – Applications are due by the end of business on March 15th. 

An award of $1,000 will be presented.   

The next membership meeting will be held on Thursday, April 14, 2016 at Applebee’s.  The 

meeting will begin at noon.   

Having no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Pamela Moran  
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Zonta Board Meeting 

March 1, 2016 

Present:  Kathy Cathcart, Connie Sloan-Cathcart, Pamela Moran, Betty Abernethy, 

Melissa Martin, Misti Fisher, and Jaime Davis. 

 The motion presented by the membership committee in regards to accepting the applica-

tion for membership from Carol Busbee was approved. 

ZLNO – Two hundred sixty four (264) dinner reservations have been made.  There will be 

30 venders.  In order to assure availability of the room at Little America for 2017, it 

should be reserved for March 3, 2017 or March 10, 2017. 

Discussion on price – it was recommended that the price of $75.00 per ticket NOT be re-

duced as this action may have an adverse effect in the future if and increase is needed.  It 

was suggested that a review of different sections / pricing, such as for sponsors tables be 

reviewed.  Connie Sloan-Cathcart will present an overview of Eliminating Violence 

Against Women (EVAW) at ZLNO.  Future meetings will be scheduled pending infor-

mation.  

ZLNO Membership Reception, April 4th The reception will be held at the Plains Hotel, 

Range B.   

Crimes Against Children, May 24th and 25th – An email inviting our participation in this 

event was received.  If all Zonta Clubs statewide are participating then our club should 

send a representative.  Betty Abernethy will contact Cara Chambers for additional infor-

mation.  There is a registration fee of $125.00 for the event.     

Nominations – The following positions are open: 

Treasurer – Jaime Davis was appointed to complete the term of Jo Ann Ziegler. 

The Treasurer serves for two (2) years.  

Secretary – Two year term 

President Elect – Two year term 

Board Member, Melissa Martin was appointed to complete a term.  This position is 

open for election.   

The next General membership meeting will be April 14, 2016 at the Applebee’s, begin-

ning at noon.   

These minutes were edited for the Zephyr. 
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April 4,2016  Reception for potential Members  (Historic Plains Hotel) 5:30 PM 

April 5, 2016 (Board Meeting )Align Conference Room 5:30 pm 

April 14, 2016  (Regular Meeting ) Applebee's 12:00 Noon 

April 21, 2016 Zappy Hour  Plains Hotel 5:30 pm 

April 25, 2016  Orange Day 

May 3,2016 Board meeting Align Conference Room 5:30 pm 

May 12, 2016  Regular Meeting  Plains Hotel Installation officers &  

  new members 6:00 pm 

May 19, 2016  Zappy Hour  Plains Hotel 5:30 pm 

May 25,2016  Orange Day 
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MAX GOODWINE  4/10

JAMIE DAVIS  4/11 

JALAINNA ELLIS  4/16 

BRENDA MATHRE  4/23 


